
From: Daniel Murillo <daniel@aqp.capital> 
Sent: Monday, May 20, 2024 8:23 AM 
To: Sassoon, Elias <esassoon@elsegundo.org> 
Cc: ALL ELECTED OFFICIALS <ALLELECTEDOFFICIALS@elsegundo.org>; George, Darrell 
<dgeorge@elsegundo.org>; Jennings, Mishia <MJennings@elsegundo.org>; Reis, Stephanie 
<Sreis@elsegundo.org>; Voss, Barbara <bvoss@elsegundo.org> 
Subject: Re: El Segundo Blvd. 
  
Hi all,  
I am weiting to report some incredibly unsafe driving conditions on El Segundo Blvd going west 
starting at Douglas. The traffic management program with the construction is not working. I saw 
two near accidents while making a turn and a group of kids almost run over walking to school.  
Given what occurred a few months ago, I cannot emphasize enough how important it is that you 
get the trench on the corner of Nash and El Segundo filled in and traffic moving properly again 
or I fear there will be a serious accident.  
Thanks, 
Daniel  

Daniel A. Murillo / CEO 
7300 Firestone Blvd 
Downey, CA 90241 
 
(206) 920-1403 
daniel@aqp.capital 

 
 
On Fri, Feb 23, 2024 at 12:01 PM Sassoon, Elias <esassoon@elsegundo.org> wrote: 
Dear Mr. Murillo: 
 
Thanks for reaching out to us. 
 
Please note that staff has been working diligently with the contractor for the removal of 
the existing ramp/sidewalk at the intersection of El Segundo Blvd and Douglas, doing 
the re-grading, and setting-up forms for concrete-pour of permanent ramp/sidewalk for 
the past week and half. Couple of factors which have slowed-down the process have 
been the inclement weather conditions and one holiday. It was anticipated that the 
concrete-pour would take place today, but unfortunately this plan did not work-out. It is 
anticipated that the concrete-pour takes place early next week. At the meantime, staff 
has been monitoring the traffic control set-up to ensure the safety of the pedestrians 
and vehicular traffic. 
 
I personally called you earlier this morning and left you a voicemail as well.   
 
Please let me know if you have any further questions. 
 
Best, 
 
Elias Sassoon, Director  
CITY OF EL SEGUNDO | Public Works Department   
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350 Main Street, El Segundo, CA 90245  
(310) 524-2356     
  

 
    
  
 

 
 

 
From: Daniel Murillo <daniel@aqp.capital> 
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2024 8:40:12 AM 
To: ALL ELECTED OFFICIALS <ALLELECTEDOFFICIALS@elsegundo.org>; George, Darrell 
<dgeorge@elsegundo.org> 
Subject: El Segundo Blvd. 
  
Hi all, I am running to express some shock over the fact there has been an open trench 
on the corner of El Segundo Blvd. and Douglas for about 3 weeks now. A good 
construction management plan should’ve had this opened and closed quickly given how 
important this intersection is.  
I would strongly encourage getting this closed out to base ASAP as it is highly disruptive 
to traffic and dangerous given how many children walk through it on their way to 
school.  
 
 
 
Daniel A. Murillo / CEO 
7300 Firestone Blvd 
Downey, CA 90241 
 
(206) 920-1403 
daniel@aqp.capital 
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